

Making Biblical Scholarship Accessible

This document was supplied for free educational purposes. Unless it is in the public domain, it may not be sold for profit or hosted on a webserver without the permission of the copyright holder.

If you find it of help to you and would like to support the ministry of Theology on the Web, please consider using the links below:



https://www.buymeacoffee.com/theology



https://patreon.com/theologyontheweb

PayPal

https://paypal.me/robbradshaw

A table of contents for the *Proceedings of the Wesley Historical*Society can be found here:

https://biblicalstudies.org.uk/articles whs 01.php

BIBLIOGRAPHY OF METHODIST HISTORICAL LITERATURE 1989

CLIVE D. FIELD, M.A., D.Phil., P.G.Cert.Ed., University Library, University of Birmingham, Edgbaston, Birmingham, B15 2TT

BIBLIOGRAPHY OF METHODIST HISTORICAL LITERATURE, 1989

BIBLIOGRAPHY AND HISTORIOGRAPHY

- Field, Clive Douglas: "Bibliography of Methodist Historical Literature, 1987", Proceedings of the Wesley Historical Society, Vol. XLVII, 1989-90, pp. 63-76.
- 2. Rowe, Kenneth Elmer: "John Wesley's Aldersgate Conversion: A Basic Reading List", Celebrating the 250th Anniversary of Aldersgate: Suggestions for Local Congregations, Madison: Historical Society and General Commission on Archives and History, United Methodist Church, 1988, pp. 45-6.
- 3. THORNE, Roger Frank Sidney: The Bible Christians, 1815-1907: A Catalogue of the Collection of Roger F. S. Thorne with Introduction, 2nd imp[ression, with] minor corrections, Ottery St. Mary: the author, 1989, 29. [3]pp.
- 4. TURNER, John Munsey: "After [E. P.] Thompson: Methodism and the English Working Class—An Essay in Historiography", Halifax Antiquarian Society Transactions, 1989, pp. 57-72.
- [Vickers, John Ashley]: Methodism and the Wesleys: A Reader's Guide, second edition, revised, [Bognor Regis]: WMHS Publications, 1989, [8]pp.

See also No. 11.

SOURCES AND ARCHIVES

- 6. BILLINGTON, Louis: "The Religious Periodical and Newspaper Press, 1770-1870", The Press in English Society from the Seventeenth to Nineteenth Centuries, edited by Michael Harris & Alan J. Lee, Rutherford: Fairleigh Dickinson University Press, 1986, pp. 113-32, 231-9.
- 7. BRIERLEY, Peter: A Century of British Christianity: Historical Statistics, 1900-1985 with Projections to 2000, MARC Monograph, No. 14, Bromley: MARC Europe, 1989, [1]. 101pp.
- 8. [Edwards, John B.]: The Collection of Preaching Plans at "The New Room", Bristol [a handlist], [Bristol: the New Room], 1988, [13] pp.
- FIELD, Clive Douglas: "Sources for the Study of Protestant Nonconformity in the John Rylands University Library of Manchester", Bulletin of the John Rylands University Library of Manchester, Vol. 71, No. 2, Summer 1989, pp. 103-39.
- GREEN, F. J. Lennox: Cornish Chapel China, Cornish Methodist Historical Association Occasional Publication, No. 21, Carharrack: the Association, 1989, 22pp.
- 11. LBICESTERSHIRE RECORD OFFICE: The Descent of Dissent: A Guide to the Nonconformist Records at the Leicestershire Record Office, edited by Gwenith Jones, Leicestershire Museums Publication, No. 102, Leicester: Leicestershire Museums, Arts and Records Service, 1989, [3]. 75DD.
- 12. MASER, Frederick Ernest: Tales of a Wesleyana Collector [an introduction to the Maser Wesleyana Collection at Drew University], Philadelphia: printed by Stephenson-Brothers for the Wesleyana Exhibition at Drew University, 1977, [4]. 20pp.
- PALGRAVE-MOORE, Patrick: Understanding the History and Records of Nonconformity, and edition, Norwich: Elvery Dowers Publications, 1988, 32pp.

14. VICKERS, John Ashley: Index to "Conflict and Reconciliation: Studies in Methodism and Ecumenism in England, 1740-1982" by John Munsey Turner, Bognor Regis: WMHS Publications, 1989, 14pp.

See also Nos. 17, 22-3, 31.

CONNEXIONAL HISTORIES

15. Вевнистом, David William: Evangelicalism in Modern Britain: A History from the 1730s to the 1980s, London: Unwin Hyman, 1989, хі. 364pp.

16. BILLINGTON, Louis: "Revivalism and Popular Religion" [with reference to sectarian Methodism in early nineteenth-century England], In Search of Victorian Values: Aspects of Nineteenth-Century Thought and Society, edited by Eric Milton Sigsworth, Manchester: Manchester University Press, 1988, pp. 147-61.

17. CARILE, Sergio: I metodisti nell' inghilterra della rivoluzione industriale (sec. XVIII-XIX) [extracts from printed works, 1740-1894], a cura di Sergio Carile [with an introduction and biographical appendix], Torino: Claudiana Editrice, 1989, [2]. 365pp.

 Jones, Rebecca Cynthia Myfanwy: "The Church in England and the Effect of the French Revolution upon it, 1789-1830", University of Durham M.A. thesis, 1987, [6]. 242pp.

19. STEWART, Eric: Streams of Life: Revival in the Age of Wesley, Belfast:

Ambassador Productions, 1988, 144pp. See also Nos. 7, 13, 44-6, 54-5, 60, 77.

LOCAL HISTORIES

20. Ambler, Rodney William: Ranters, Revivalists and Reformers: Primitive Methodism and Rural Society, South Lincolnshire, 1817-1875, Hull: Hull University Press, 1989, xii. 165pp.

21. Bowes, Harold Russell: "Revival and Survival: Methodism's Ebb and Flow in Shetland and Orkney, 1822-1862", University of Aber-

deen M.Th. thesis, 1988, xiii. [1]. 348pp.

22. Census Office: Religion in Victorian Nottinghamshire: The Religious Census of 1851, edited by Michael Robert Watts, University of Nottingham Centre for Local History Record Series, No. 7, Nottingham: University of Nottingham Department of Adult Education, 1988, 2 vol., xl. 317pp.

23. Census Office: The Religious Census of Sussex, 1851, edited by John Ashley Vickers, Sussex Record Society [Publications], Vol. 75,

Lewes: the Society, 1989, xxviii. 211pp.

24. DOLAN, John: From Barn to Chapel: The Story of Stockton Heath Independent Methodist Church (Established 1806), [Stockton Heath: the Church], 1989, [4]. 128pp.

25. Hey, Robert Graham: A Charge to Keep: An Account of the Advance of Methodism in an Area of South Sheffield [Heeley, Norton, Greenhill, Totley and Abbeydale], Sheffield: the author, 1988, iii. 59pp.

 Hughes, Eric: A View from the Pew: A Short Record of Methodism's Contribution to the Communal Life of Trent Vale [1888-1988], [Stoke-on-

Trent: Trent Vale Methodist Church], 1988, ii. 51pp.

27. JACKSON, Raymond Albert, PICKFORD, Leonard, O'DONNELL, Thomas & JACKSON, Marlene: Greenacres Gleanings: 150 Years of Witness to our Lord Jesus Christ, 1837-1987, Greenacres Independent Methodist Church, Oldham, Oldham: the Church, 1987, 118pp.

LUKER, David: "Cornish Methodism, Revivalism and Popular Belief,
 1780-1870", University of Oxford D.Phil. thesis, 1987, [1]. xi.

[2]. 440pp.

- METHODIST CHURCH IN SCOTLAND: Exploring Scotland with Wesley. [Edinburgh]: Synod of the Methodist Church in Scotland, 1989, 28pp.
- MILBURN, Geoffrey Eden: "Reading between the Lines: Some 30. Thoughts on [John] Wesley's Journal and Early Methodist History" [with particular reference to County Durham], Durham County Local History Society Bulletin, No. 42, May 1989, pp. 28-40.
- PARTINGTON, E. V.: The Nonconformist Registers of Wolverhampton, 31. Staffordshire [1726-1837], transcribed by E. V. Partington, additional material by Peter D. Bloore, Birmingham: Birmingham and Midland Society for Genealogy and Heraldry, 1988, 93pp.

ROGAL, Samuel J.: John Wesley's Mission to Scotland, 1751-1790, 32. Lewiston: Edwin Mellen Press, 1988, [4]. v. 334pp.

THOMPSON, George: Grove Green Road Methodist Church [1889-1989], 33. [London: the Church], 1989, 72pp.

VAN DUSSEN, Dean Gregory: "Methodism and Cultural Imperialism

34. in Eighteenth-Century Ireland", Eire-Ireland, Vol. XXIII, No. 3, Fall 1988, pp. 19-37.

Welch, Charles Edwin: The Bedford Moravian Church in the Eighteenth 35. Century: A Selection of Documents, edited by Charles Edwin Welch, Publications of the Bedfordshire Historical Record Society, Vol. 68, Bedford: the Society, 1989, vii. 283pp.

See also Nos. 8, 10-11, 53, 57-8, 60-1, 98-9, 101-3, 106, 110-11.

BIOGRAPHIES: THE WESLEYS

COLLINS, Kenneth Joseph: "The Continuing Significance of Alders-36. gate: A Response to 'John Wesley against Aldersgate'" [with a reply by Theodore Wesley Jennings], Quarterly Review: A Journal of Scholarly Reflection for Ministry, Vol. 8, No. 4, Winter 1988, pp. 90-105.

English, John Cammel: "John Wesley's Studies as an Undergradu-37. ate", Proceedings of the Wesley Historical Society, Vol. XLVII, 1989-90,

pp. 29-37.

KIMBROUGH, S. T.: "The other Aldersgate: The Conversion of 38. Charles Wesley", Celebrating the 250th Anniversary of Aldersgate: Suggestions for Local Congregations, Madison: Historical Society and General Commission on Archives and History, United Methodist Church, 1988, pp. 11-22.

LAWSON, John: "The Conversion of the Wesleys: 1738 Reconsidered", 39. Asbury Theological Journal, Vol. 43, No. 2, Fall 1988, pp. 7-44.

MASER, Frederick Ernest: Seven Sisters in Search of Love [the story of 40. John Wesley's sisters], Rutland, Vermont: Academy Books, 1988, viii. 119pp.

Nelson, James David: "The Strangeness of [John] Wesley's Warming", Journal of Theology (United Theological Seminary), Vol. 92, 1988,

NEWTON, John Anthony: "John Wesley and Methodism, 1738-1988", 42.

Priests & People, Vol. 2, 1988, pp. 169-74.

NEWTON, John Anthony: The Wesleys for Today, London: Methodist 43. Newspaper Company Ltd. in conjunction with WMHS Publications, 1989, vi. 46pp.

PHILLIPS, Howard: Under God: Commemorating the 250th Anniversary of the Conversion of John Wesley [being the story of John Wesley and of the rise of Methodism in eighteenth-century Britain, Inverness: Robt. Carruthers & Sons, [1988], 19pp.

POLLOCK, John Charles: John Wesley, London: Hodder & Stoughton. 45. 1989, 256pp.

46. RACK, Henry Derman: Reasonable Enthusiast: John Wesley and the Rise of Methodism, London: Epworth Press, 1989, xvi. 656pp.

VILAIN, Robert L.: "Charles Wesley (1707-1788)", Proceedings of the 47. Wesley Historical Society, Vol. XLVII, 1989-90, pp. 38-43.
WALLACE, Charles Isaac: "'Some Stated Employment of your Mind':

48. Reading, Writing and Religion in the Life of Susanna Wesley", Church History, Vol. 58, 1989, pp. 354-66.

Wesley, Charles: Charles Wesley: A Reader [of 302 hymns, letters, 49. sermons and journal extracts], edited by John Rodger Tyson, New

York: Oxford University Press, 1989, vii. 519pp.

WESLEY, John: "Das Beste von allem ist, dass Gott bei uns ist": Worte von 50.

John Wesley, Zürich: Gotthelf Verlag, 1984, 32pp.

Wesley, John: John Wesley: The Best from all his Works, abridged 51. and edited by Stephen Rost, Nashville: T. Nelson Publishers, 1989, 287pp.

WEYER, Michael: "Die Aldersgate-Erfahrung John Wesleys", Okumen-52.

ische Rundschau, Vol. 37, 1988, pp. 311-20.

See also Nos. 2, 5, 19, 29-30, 32, 63-70, 72-8, 80-5, 87-92, 108, 112, 114, 116-17.

BIOGRAPHIES: OTHER

APPLEBY, Cedric J. & PROBERT, John Charles Cripps: Gain, Save, 53. Give: Some Methodist Businessmen in West Cornwall, Cornish Methodist Historical Association Occasional Publication, No. 20, Carharrack: the Association, 1989, 17pp.

Bennett, Richard: Howell Harris and the Dawn of Revival, Bridgend: 54.

Evangelical Press of Wales, 1987, vi. 210pp.

BLAKE, John Clifford: "A Vice-President Remembers" [recollections 55. of the Methodist Conference and connexion, mainly in the 1960s], Methodist Church North Lancashire District Methodist History Group Bulletin, No. 9, September 1989, pp. 3-16.

56. COULTON, Barbara: "Tutor to the Hills: The Early Career of John Fletcher", Proceedings of the Wesley Historical Society, Vol. XLVII, 1989-90, pp. 94-103.

DALBY, Mark: The Cocker Connection: Yorkshire, Van Diemen's Land, 57. Melbourne, British Columbia, Mexico, Tonga and Michigan [the story of a Methodist family, Benjamin Cocker and his five sons, in the nineteenth century], London: Regency Press, 1989, 159pp.

GRAHAM, Ena Dorothy: "Mary Porteous, 1783-1861: Primitive Methodist Travelling Preacher", Wesley Historical Society North-East 58.

Branch Bulletin, No. 51, March 1989, pp. 5-21.

OSBORN, Herbert Derry: "Two Methodist Families" [Osborn and 59. Derry, part 2], Proceedings of the Wesley Historical Society, Vol. XLVII, 1989-90, pp. 13-19.

60. PIBWORTH, Nigel R.: The Gospel Pedlar: The Story of John Berridge and the Eighteenth-Century Revival, Welwyn: Evangelical Press, 1987, vi.

313pp.

61. VALENTINE, Simon Ross: "The Independent Years of [John] Wesley's John Bennet, 1752-1759", Journal of the United Reformed Church History Society, Vol. 4, No. 5, October 1989, pp. 315-18.

WILLIAMSON, Barry: "The Spilsbury Portrait of John Fletcher", Pro-

62. ceedings of the Wesley Historical Society, Vol. XLVII, 1989-90, pp. 44-9.

See also Nos. 102, 104-5, 107, 113.

THEOLOGY

63. Baker, Frank: "John Wesley, Biblical Commentator", Bulletin of the John Rylands University Library of Manchester, Vol. 71, No. 1, Spring 1989, pp. 109-20.

64. EATON, David Eugene: "Arminianism in the Theology of John Wes-

ley", Drew University Ph.D. thesis, 1988, 350pp.

65. ENGLISH, John Cammel: "John Wesley and the English Enlightenment: An 'Appeal to Men of Reason and Religion'", Studies on Voltaire and the Eighteenth Century, Vol. 263, 1989, pp. 400-3.

66. Ford, David C.: "Saint Makarios of Egypt and John Wesley: Variations on the Theme of Sanctification", Greek Orthodox Theological

Review, Vol. 33, 1988, pp. 285-312.

67. FRASER, M. Robert: "Strains in the Understandings of Christian Perfection in Early British Methodism" [1733-85], Vanderbilt University Ph.D. thesis, 1988, 530pp.

68. Gunter, W. Stephen: The Limits of "Love Divine": John Wesley's Response to Antinomianism and Enthusiasm, Nashville: Kingswood Books,

1989, 368pp.

69. Lessmann, Thomas: Rolle und Bedeutung des heiligen Geistes in der Theologie John Wesleys: Eine Darstellung, Stuttgart: Christliches Verlagshaus, 1987, 174pp.

 McGongle, Herbert: The Arminianism of John Wesley, Occasional Paper, No. 3, of the Wesley Fellowship, Ilkeston: printed by Moor-

ley's Bible & Bookshop Ltd., 1988, 36pp.

71. MARTIN, Ernest Frederick: *Poems and Sermons* [1909-24], compiled [with introduction] by Iris Martin Sharratt, Stapleton: Peaceprint, 1989, [10]. x. 385pp.

72. THORSEN, Donald A. D.: "Theological Method in John Wesley",

Drew University Ph.D. thesis, 1988, 377pp.

73. Tyson, John Rodger: "Sin, Self and Society: John Wesley's Hamartiology Reconsidered", Asbury Theological Journal, Vol. 44, No. 2, Fall 1989, pp. 77-89.

74. WAINWRIGHT, Geoffrey: "Perfect Salvation in the Teaching of [John] Wesley and Calvin", Reformed World, Vol. 40, 1988-9, pp. 898-909.

75. Wesley, John: Die 53 Lehrpredigten, herausgegeben im Auftrag des Europäischen Rates der Evangelisch-Methodistischen Kirche, Lehrpredigten 1-5, 6-11, 12-17, 18-23, 24-29, Stuttgart: Christliches Verlagshaus, 1987-8, 5 vol., 593pp.

See also Nos. 49-51, 60, 81-2, 88-9.

DOCTRINE OF THE CHURCH

76. NAUSNER, Helmut: "The Meaning of [John] Wesley's General Rules: An Interpretation", Asbury Theological Journal, Vol. 44, No. 2, Fall 1989, pp. 43-60.

77. Wesley, John: The Works of John Wesley, Volume 9: The Methodist Societies, History, Nature and Design, edited by Rupert Eric Davies, Nash-

ville: Abingdon Press, 1989, xvi. 607pp.

SACRAMENTS

78. KNIGHT, Henry Hawthorn: "The Significance of Baptism for the Christian Life: [John] Wesley's Pattern of Christian Initiation", Worship, Vol. 63, 1989, pp. 133-42.

See also Nos. 82, 88.

WORSHIP AND DEVOTION

79. TOWNSEND, Michael John: Whatever Happened to Heaven? Worship, Prayer and the Communion of Saints [a comparison of the contents of the Methodist Hymn Book, 1933 with Hymns and Psalms, 1983 and of the Book of Offices, 1936 with the Methodist Service Book, 1975], Keswick: Methodist Sacramental Fellowship, 1989, 26pp.

HYMNOLOGY AND MUSIC

- 80. Baker, Frank: "Charles Wesley's Productivity as a Religious Poet", Proceedings of the Wesley Historical Society, Vol. XLVII, 1989-90, pp. 1-12.
- 81. Berger, Teresa: Theologie in Hymnen? Zum Verhältnis von Theologie und Doxologie am Beispiel der "Collection of Hymns for the Use of the People Called Methodists" (1780), Altenberge: Telos Verlag, 1989, 234pp.
- 82. GALLAWAY, Craig B.: "The Presence of Christ with the Worshipping Community: A Study in the Hymns of John and Charles Wesley", Emory University Ph.D. thesis, 1988, 352pp.
- 83. GRAHAM, Fred Kimball: "John Wesley's Choice of Hymn Tunes" [twelve examples], The Hymn, Vol. 39, No. 4, October 1988, pp. 29-37.
- 84. HART, Elizabeth Hannon: "Whither the Wily Fiends? A Case Study in Editing Charles Wesley's 'Soldiers of Christ Arise'", The Hymn, Vol. 39, No. 4, October 1988, pp. 16-19.
- 85. Hobbs, R. Gerald: "Wrestling Jacob" [text and musical score], Touchstone [Winnipeg], Vol. 6, No. 3, September 1988, pp. 29-37.
- 86. MANKIN, Kenneth: "Our Hymns": A Commentary on Methodist Hymnody, 1737-1988, [Ruislip: the author], 1988, 60. 4pp.
- 87. Music, David Wayne: "Wesley Hymns in Early American Hymnals and Tunebooks", *The Hymn*, Vol. 39, No. 4, October 1988, pp. 37-42.
- 88. Nichols, Kathryn: "The Theology of Christ's Sacrifice and Presence in Charles Wesley's Hymns on the Lord's Supper", The Hymn, Vol. 39, No. 4, October 1988, pp. 19-29.
- 89. QUANTRILLE, Wilma Jean: "The Triune God in the Hymns of Charles Wesley", Drew University Ph.D. thesis, 1989, 176pp.
- 90. Tyson, John Rodger: "Charles Wesley and Edward Young" ['s Night Thoughts], Methodist History, Vol. XXVII, 1988-9, pp. 110-18.
- Wesley, Charles: The Unpublished Poetry of Charles Wesley, Volume I, edited by S. T. Kimbrough & Oliver Aveyard Beckerlegge, Nashville: Kingswood Books, 1988, 325pp.
 Zeitz, Lisa Margaret: "'What Sweeter Musick': The Politics of
- 92. ZEITZ, Lisa Margaret: "What Sweeter Musick': The Politics of Praise in Herrick's 'Christmas Caroll' and [Charles] Wesley's 'Hymn for Christmas Day'", English Studies in Canada, Vol. 14, 1988, pp. 270-85.

See also Nos. 49, 79.

CONFERENCE

See No. 55.

ITINERANT AND ORDAINED MINISTRY

93. GRAHAM, Ena Dorothy: Chosen by God: A List of the Female Travelling Preachers of Early Primitive Methodism, Bunbury: Wesley Historical Society Publishing Office, 1989, iv. 31pp.

See also No. 58.

LAY MINISTRY

94. BATTY, Margaret: "Stages in the Development and Control of Wesleyan Lay Leadership, 1791-1878", University of London Ph.D. thesis, 1988, 349pp.

95. Garlick, Kenneth Benjamin: "Methodist Preachers, Itinerant, Local and Exhorters", Cirplan, Vol. 9, No. 4, Lent 1989, pp. 77-85.

 GILLIVER, Alfred J.: More Precious than Rubies: A History of Mutual Aid Homes, 1949-1989, Rickmansworth: Methodist Local Preachers Mutual Aid Association, 1989, 56pp.

97. LAWTON, George: Reader-Preacher: A Lay-Ministry Ideal [incorporating a history of the local preacher in British Methodism], Worthing: Churchman Publishing, 1989, xiii. 286pp.

HOME MISSIONS

98. Beasley, John David: The Bitter Cry Heard and Heeded: The Story of the South London Mission of the Methodist Church, 1889-1989, London: the Mission, 1989, [2]. 269pp.

99. GALLAGHER, Robert David Eric: At Points of Need: The Story of the Belfast Central Mission, Grosvenor Hall, 1889-1989, Belfast: the Mission

and Blackstaff Press, 1989, xvi. 188pp.

See also Nos. 16, 19, 28, 103, 110.

POLITICAL IMPACT

100. Andrews, Stuart Morrison: "Methodism and Revolution" [in nine-teenth-century England], Wesley Historical Society Bristol Branch Bulletin, No. 53, [January 1989], pp. 1-14.

101. BOYDEN, Harold James: "Methodism and the Durham County Council in the 1950s", Wesley Historical Society North-East Branch Bulletin,

No. 51, March 1989, pp. 22-6.

102. COOKSON, David: Robbie: The Story of Frank Robinson of Patrington, East Yorkshire [Methodist and agricultural trade unionist], Beverley: Highgate Publications (Beverley) Ltd., 1989, [4]. 94pp.

103. JAFFE, James Alan: "The 'Chiliasm of Despair' Reconsidered: Revivalism and Working-Class Agitation in County Durham" [with reference to Primitive Methodism and the miners' strike of 1831-32], Journal of British Studies, Vol. 28, 1989, pp. 23-42.

104. LAYBOURN, Keith: Philip Snowden: A Biography, 1864-1937, Aldershot:

Temple Smith, 1988, viii. 208pp.

105. LEVENTHAL, Fred Marc: Arthur Henderson, Manchester: Manchester

University Press, 1989, x. 239pp.

106. SMITH, Leonard: "Nonconformity and the Emergence of the Independent Labour Movement, c. 1880-c. 1914, with Particular Reference to Lancashire and the West Riding of Yorkshire", Council for National Academic Awards (Huddersfield Polytechnic) Ph.D. thesis, 1989, [9]. 284. vipp.

107. THORPE, D. R.: Selwyn Lloyd, London: Jonathan Cape, 1989, xxviii.

516pp.

See also No. 4.

SOCIAL WITNESS

108. Jennings, Theodore Wesley: "[John] Wesley's Preferential Option for the Poor", Quarterly Review: A Journal of Scholarly Reflection for Ministry, Vol. 9, No. 3, Fall 1989, pp. 10-29.

See also Nos. 53, 96.

EDUCATIONAL WORK

109. Gibbs, John Morel: Methodist Residential Schools: A Conflict of Attitudes [incorporating a history of the schools], London: Board of Management for Methodist Residential Schools, 1989, 40pp.

110. KELLY, Marion G.: "Irish Wesleyan Mission Schools in the Early Nineteenth Century", Bulletin of the Wesley Historical Society (Irish Branch), Vol. 1, Pt. 8, Autumn 1989, pp. 19-24.

111. McCullagh, Brendan: The Witney Wesleyan School [1851-1953], Brendan McCullagh, editor, [Witney: Wood Green School, 1989], 75pp.

CONTRIBUTION TO SCIENCE AND MEDICINE

112. OTT, Philip Wesley: "John Wesley on Mind and Body: Toward an Understanding of Health as Wholeness", Methodist History, Vol. XXVII, 1988-9, pp. 61-72.

LITERARY AND CULTURAL INFLUENCE

113. BATCHELOR, Norman: "James Smetham: Distinguished Methodist Painter, Poet and Essayist", Wesley Historical Society London and Home Counties Branch Bulletin, No. 39, Spring 1989, pp. 8-12.

114. ERTL, Heimo: "Dignity in Simplicity": Studien zur Prosaliteratur des englischen Methodismus im 18. Jahrhundert [with special reference to sermons, magazines and autobiographical works], Buchreihe der Anglia: Zeitschrift für Englische Philologie, Vol. 27, Tübingen: Max Niemeyer Verlag, 1988, xi. 313pp.

See also No. 71.

LITERARY OPPOSITION AND PORTRAYALS

115. Holmes, Elsie Bernice: "George Eliot's Wesleyan Madonna" [Dinah Morris in Adam Bede], George Eliot Fellowship Review, No. 18, 1987, pp. 52-9.

See also No. 68.

RELATIONS WITH OTHER CHURCHES

116. PODMORE, Colin John: "Sein Herz sagte ja. sein Kopf sagte nein" [John Wesley and the Moravian Brethren, 1738-41], Der Brüderbote, No. 473, December 1988, pp. 24-6. No. 475, February 1989, pp. 22-5.

117. Vickers, John Ashley: "Good Red Herring: Methodism's Relations with Dissent" [in the eighteenth century], Proceedings of the Wesley Historical Society, Vol. XLVII, 1989-90, pp. 77-93.

See also Nos. 14, 34-5, 54, 68.

CLIVE D. FIELD.